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Our Sunday is another beautiful afternoon.  John Gorton was here to do our 
Church Service, and sang a couple of new hymns that were not familiar to all of 
us; his sermon was entitled “God Provides.”  Next week Rev. Bob Purvee will be 
with us to do the Service and Communion. Please come and share this day with 
us.  
 
It has been an amazing week of nice weather, and I have been outside more 
enjoying the sunshine, getting some natural vitamin D, and enjoyed the visits 
from my neighbors as they stopped by to say Hi.  Saturday, Veronica called and 
wanted Penny and me to come over and have lunch at the Cajun in Lowell, as this 
was their last weekend open, and we decided to go, we had a delicious lunch and 
enough left overs for my Sunday lunch. 
  
The Quilting Circle met at the home of Sue Peter’s on Friday, September 22, their 
date was changed to accommodate the volunteers that work at schools.   They 
welcomed two new potential members to the quilting world. Their lunch time 
seemed to last longer as they all needed to catch up on what each other were 
doing.  A short meeting followed before starting our projects.  It was decided that 
a Yoga Gift Box would be assembled for the Montgomery Elementary School 
Christmas Sale held on 12/10/23, it would be raffled off during this sale.  The 
group continued to check out the Bangello Quilt top and worked on the Pansy 
top.  The major work was constructing a Log Cabin Quilt block out of various 2 “ 
strips that each member contributed.  The Program Chairperson SueP is keeping 
everyone in stitches.   
 
I have a wild animal story that Barbara Burns shared with me.  She and her 
Friend Patty Barnes were sitting at her dining room table and Patty was facing 
the road, a car was slowed down and beeping his horn, Barbara went to see what 
was going on a big bull moose was in the road and when Barbara looked out the 
window the moose was coming right down her driveway.  She went out the back 
door to try and get a picture of it and when she opened the door to see where it 
was it was right in full view of her and she screamed scaring the moose to run, 
and it jumped down their 10 foot rock wall, she went to investigate, thinking it 
might have broken a leg, but it seemed ok, and ran off down the field.  It sure was 
lots of excitement for these two gals for awhile.   Thanks for sharing this story 
with me Barbara!! 
 



Happy Birthday To:  Connor Walker10/1; Amanda Ryea 10/3; Cole Carpenter 
10/4;Marshall Hulbert, James Lumbra 10/5. 
 
On October 8, at 2 p.m. there will be a Special Presentation by Howard Coffin, 
1816-has been known the year with no summer, frost occurred every month and 
dark skies.   The Historical Society and Friends of the Library are hosting this 
event… Hope you can make it, very interesting! 
 
**The most popular guy in the senior center is the retired carpenter.  He still has 
all his tools and they really come in handy opening all our pill bottles.**.  
 


